
                                                      St. Mary Parish Recreation District 3
                                                           Bayou Vista Community Center
                                                                        1333 Belleview St.
                                                                           P.O. Box 635
                                                                     Patterson, La. 70392
                                                                          985-395-6552

The Board of Commissioners of St. Mary Parish Recreation District #3 met in regular session on Monday, July 25, 2022 at 5:30 p.m. in the meeting room at the Bayou Vista Community Center.

Members present: Brian Head-President, Steven Kelly-Vice President, Javon Charles, Dr. Jeffrey Fitter, Calvin Johnson,

Members Absent: Lane Boudreaux, Michael Guillotte

Sec.-Treasurer-Monica Lestage

Employees of the District: Mark Richard-Manager, Jackie Romero, Simone Boyd

Guest: Scott Ramsey-Councilman, Gail Peterson

Brian Head called the meeting to order. 

All stood for the pledge of allegiance.

Roll was called.

Scott Ramsey informed the board that the capital outlay funds of $200,000. have been approved, but not distributed yet. Additional quotes for roof repairs need to be obtained. Lane Boudreaux’s term 
has expired, but he is reapplying to preserve his seat on the board.

Javon Charles offered a motion to expand the agenda to include discussion of per diem.

It was noted that Jackie Romero sent all meeting materials electronically to each member. This should help in preparing for the meeting.

Minutes from the June meeting were accepted as circulated by motion from Javon Charles, seconded by Dr. Fitter. With all in favor, motion passed.

Accounts payable were reviewed and approved for payment by motion from Calvin Johnson. With a second by Steven Kelly, and all in favor, motion passed.

Simone gave the community center report. The Clarion function was successful and AA using the room at the golf course has been successful as well. The summer feeding program had a good turnout. Taco Bell will continue to sponsor golf score cards for the next year. L&H Printing will print the cards.

Mark gave the manager-maintenance report. The John Deere was repaired. The wall packs have been installed. The backflow preventor was repaired at central park. The gates on the dumpster were repaired. The thermostat for the meeting room was replaced. A new copy machine was purchased. Waiting on an additional quote for playground equipment.

Javon Charles stressed the need to continue to request funding each year to assist in much needed remodeling projects.

M.E. Norman Elementary requested donations of passes for golf or water park as grade incentives. With Bayou Vista Elementary being in the recreation district, the board felt that donations should also include 
our local school. A list of Principal List students will need to be submitted to the office near the close of the school year, and the passes will be prepared. The motion was made by Javon Charles to provide the passes for the two schools, when the criteria is met. With a second from Dr. Fitter, and all in favor, motion passed.

Discussion was held to increase the credit card limit. Some supplies are so costly the existing limit is met early in the month. It was approved by motion to ask the credit card company to increase the limit to $10,000. All expenditures over $2,000. must be approved. With a second from Javon Charles, and all in favor, motion passed. Details of an Amazon account will be checked into.

The 90 day trial period of Mark Richard taking on the duty of manager has been met. After exiting the room, a discussion was held on whether Mark should continue or not, being manager. Mr. Head stated
that Mark is still adjusting to find the balance of performing both jobs. Mr. Calvin said he felt that Mark is doing a good job. Javon stated that the key to success is the continuing education that is offered through the Parks and Recreation program. Mr. Kelly agreed that continuing education is a necessary
tool for success. After discussion it was decided to offer an additional $500. a month with the stipulation that continuing education be fulfilled. Mr. Charles offered the motion to ask Mark to remain in his position full time. With a second from Calvin Johnson, and all in favor, motion passed. Mark returned to the meeting. He was asked if he planned to work a few more years, before retiring and if he agreed to continuing education. He assured the board he is not eligible for retirement for several years and yes, he would accept continuing education.

The Resolution of Appreciation for Beryl Amedee will be signed as each member leaves the meeting.

Mr. Charles informed the board that a vote was needed to accept the increase in per diem. A motion was offered by Javon to accept the increase in per diem from $10 to $65. With a second from Steven Kelly, and all in favor, motion passed.

There being no further business to address, motion to adjourn was offered by Steven Kelly, seconded by Dr. Fitter. With all in favor, motion passed.



______________________________	______________________________
Brian Head, President                                                                         Monica Lestage, Secretary-Treasurer                                                                                     
                                                               
